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FACULTY COUNCIL 

Minutes 
February 7, 2020 

11:10-12:40 pm in ET-235 

In Attendance: Soo Hyun Cho (FCS), Sandhya Shimoga (Chair, HCA), Amber Johnson (HSC), 

Melissa Bittner (Vice Chair, KIN), Joy Goebel (NRSG), Sharon Teng (PT), Melissa Mathews (PPA), 

Keith Fulthorp (RLS), Jo Brocato (SW), Ed Garcia (SLP), Grace Reynolds-Fisher (CHHS), Monica 

Lounsbery (CHHS)  

 

Absent: Sam Vickovic 
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¶ President’s Faculty Achievement Award – 2020 is the last year of this specific award. 

President Conoley is rethinking the award to better align with Beach 2030 priorities. If 

you have ideas on how to change this award, please contact the Dean. 

¶ Grant Ready Faculty Incentive Program – this is a new college-wide program built to 

incentivize faculty to write grants (separate from RSCA or RTP). All faculty, including 

tenure-track and lecturers, full- and part-time, will receive a call to apply for Grant 

Ready Status (Phase 1). Grant Ready Status requires the faculty member to have at least 

two publications in at least one of two journals over the last three calendar years. 

Faculty who meet the criteria will complete the form and attach their CV. When faculty 

have Grant Ready Status, they will have access to money to help them prepare and 

submit grant proposals. Grant Ready Status is a three-year designation. There will be 

application windows in Spring and in Fall. Grace noted that this program does not 

prevent faculty from continuing any current projects or grant activity, and the intent is 

not to create any barriers. The goal is to give faculty access to programs that align their 

personal research goals with college priorities. The college needs more F&A return to 

build research infrastructure. We also understand that sacrificing teaching income for 

research in the summer may not be an option for some faculty, and so this program can 

aid in boosting summer research activity.  

¶ BUILD has requested faculty feedback about their program. An email will be sent to 

you with a link to an online survey.  

11:40 am – 11:45 am Updates from Chair/Vice Chair 

The Faculty Council needs to send a representative to each Chairs/Directors meeting. 

Both the Chair and the Vice Chair now have conflicts during the Spring semester. There 

are three meetings that need coverage. The following FC members volunteered to 

attend as FC representative:  

Friday, February 21 from 9-11am: Soo Hyun Cho 

Friday, March 6 from 9-11am: Sharon Teng 

Friday, March 20 from 9-11am: Keith Fulthorp 

11:45 am – 12:31 pm New Business 

11:45- 12:15 RSCA Discussion (Grace) 

¶ Week of Research – the college has committed to two poster presentations 

during the CSULB Week of Research to be held the second week of April 2021 

(immediately following Spring Break). Should CHHS require RSCA recipients to 

participate, or strongly encourage it? There were suggestions to strongly 

encourage, incentivize with awards, or use grant ready status. BUILD is 

supporting the event with $100,000 to put towards supplies, posters, etc.  
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12:31 pm – 12:41 pm Ongoing Business/Reminders 

12:31 - 12:39 Lottery Application Review Timeline & Rubric (Sandhya)  

The FC looked through the existing Lottery rubric. No changes to the rubric will 

be made at this time. Natalie will send out notifications when reviews begin and 

end. The FC will rank online and then meet to discuss and determine 
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